
                    

YOUR VOTING RIGHTS IN NORTH CAROLINA 
Election Day: Tuesday, November 5, 2024 

 

Who Can Vote?  

● In order to vote in the election on November 5, you must be registered to vote. You can find out if you are 

registered here: https://vt.ncsbe.gov/RegLkup/   

● To register to vote: 

o You must live in North Carolina, be a U.S. citizen, and be age 18 or older on Election Day. 

o You must not be serving a felony sentence, including probation, post-release supervision, or parole.   

● Voter registration information available here: https://www.ncsbe.gov/registering/how-register  

● If you missed the October 11 registration deadline, you can still register to vote and vote at the same time 

at any early voting center during the early voting period.  You will need to present proof of residence 

and photo identification.  Examples of proof of residence may be found here: 

https://www.ncsbe.gov/voting/voter-id#acceptable  

 

Can I vote by mail? 

● Yes, any North Carolina voter may vote-by-mail. If you want to vote by mail, election officials must 

receive your mail ballot request by October 29 at 5:00 p.m.   

● You can request an absentee ballot here: https://votebymail.ncsbe.gov/app/home.  You can also print a 

request form here: https://s3.amazonaws.com/dl.ncsbe.gov/Forms/2024/English-Fillable-2024-

Absentee-Ballot-Request-Form.pdf.    

● If you want to vote by mail, submit your mail ballot application as early as possible.   

 

How do I vote in person? 

● You can vote early between October 17 and November 2. The list of early voting locations and their 

hours is posted here: https://vt.ncsbe.gov/EVSite/. 

● On Election Day, Tuesday, November 5, the polls are open 6:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

● Voters will be required to show photo ID for the 2024 elections. If you do not have an ID, you can vote by 

provisional ballot provided you fill out the accompanying forms. More information here: 

https://www.ncsbe.gov/voting/voter-id#onsite.  

 

Can I bring someone to help me vote? 

 Yes.  If you need help voting in English, you can bring any person to help you except your employer or 

your union representative, or the agent of your employer or union representative.  The person you bring 

does not need to be a registered voter. 

 

Can I receive assistance in Spanish? 

● The state is not required to provide Spanish-language assistance, but if you need help voting in English, you 

can bring a person into the voting booth to help you vote.   

 

What if my name is not on the list of voters? 

● If your name is not on the list, or there is a problem accepting you as a voter, you have the right to vote on a 

provisional ballot.  Be sure to ask for a provisional ballot if you do not receive a regular ballot.  

 

For more information, contact Andrea Senteno at asenteno@maldef.org or (202) 572-0467.  
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